
 
 

  
 

 

 
 
 

"Certamen Praeter Palman"  - "The endeavour is more important than the prize." 

NEWSLETTER NO. 6  29 MARCH 2018 
   

NOTES HOME THIS WEEK    

Learning Journey Invitation 

t!w9b¢{Ω /I9/Y[L{¢ 
(Reminder of things to DO) 

Payment for Swimming   

 
 
 
 
 

 DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 30 March Good Friday 

Monday 2 April Easter Monday 

Thursday 5 April South Weston Regional Swimming Carnival 

Friday 6 April Year 5/6 Cyber Safety Presentation 

Tuesday 10 April Cross Country Carnival 

Wednesday 11 April Learning Journey 

Friday 13 April End of term 1 

Monday 30 April Start of term 2 

Goodness me everyone ς how on earth did it get to week 8 of Term? It has been such an exciting few weeks that 

the time has absolutely flown! 

Lƴ wƻƘŀƴΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ L ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ a chat and have heaps to tell you.  

!ǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ōŀŘƎŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

leaders so that they can proudly go about their leadership roles with the badge to prove it! It was lovely seeing 

the pride on their faces as the badges were received and we know that great choices have been made. These 

badges can (and should) be worn every single day so it will be a fantastic opportunity for you to teach some pride 

of ownership and work out a safe place to put the badge each evening. 

Four of us from YPS spent the last two days at Principals as Numeracy Leaders (PANL) training with amazing 

presenters (David Dunstan and Peter Farmer) from Western Australia. We spent the two days being regaled with 

the latest ways to create a numeracy plan to produce lessons that are engaging whilst ensuring the Australian 

Curriculum standards are being met. For those wondering, a numeracy plan takes into account the use of 

mathematics to effectively meet the demands of life at home, at work, and for participation in community and 

civic life. We are excited to be taking part in this project.   

As part of our continued involvement with restorative practices, we are hoping to offer some parent sessions with 

Behaviour Matters and David Vinegrad. I have been in contact with David and we are currently working out when 

we can get him here to Canberra to take us to the next step in this process. The teachers spent a day in January 

ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ άŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎƛƴƎέ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŜŀƳŜŘ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ {ǘ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ !ǊŀƴŘŀ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ 

cross sectoral training. I will keep you informed about when the session may be held, at this stage not before 

September.  

 

Please remember we are an Anaphylactic Friendly School.  Please do not bring nut products into the school, and be aware that ñNutellaò spread 
and many muesli/health bars contain nuts. 

 

 

SCHOOL BOARD P&C PRINCIPAL 

Deb Hicks (Board Chair) 
Phone:  0412 237 519  
Email:   debhicks@deloitte.com.au 

Philip Hartley  (President) 
Phone:   0412 010 667 
president@ypspandc.com 

Rohan Evans (Principal) 
Phone: 6142 3250 
Email:  rohan.evans@ed.act.edu.au 

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
24 Loftus Street, Yarralumla  ACT  2600 

Phone:  6142 3250    Fax:  6142 3265 
Email: info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 

Website: www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 
 

mailto:info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au
http://www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au/


 

Teachers and students are beginning to prepare for our Learning Journeys in week 10. You should be receiving an 

invitation today so that you can try to make the necessary arrangements to have someone coming along. These 

events are an important way for our community to come together to celebrate the learning that happens here 

every day and your children are always thrilled to have a family member or friend pop by to marvel at their 

cleverness. 

In addition to working our brains we are also working our muscles as we prepare for our Cross Country Carnival 

which is also in week 10. You may be able to free up time to help with that as well and I know that we all enjoyed 

the atmosphere last year so please ς join us for a run on the day and help to make it more fun.  

You may have noticed that we have a large area roped off out the front of the school in the enclosed playground 

area off the hall. The trees there have recently dropped a number of increasingly large limbs and whilst we have 

had them inspected for any damage and they have been cleared, we have another inspector from TAMS coming 

ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ŎƘŜŎƪΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻǾŜ ƻǳǊ ǘǊŜŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ ¸t{ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ want to go down the route of removal unless we 

absolutely have to. We will keep you posted and in the meantime ask that you remind your children to stay 

behind the rope barrier.  

In another exciting opportunity to improve our school, we have discovered a termite infestation in our Gambarri 

building. Whilst not ideal, we have cordoned off the worst affected area and are asking the children to walk 

around it when entering the bathroom area. We have got our pest inspectors coming out to make a thorough 

investigation at which time we will involve our capital works section to plan repairs. Once again, we will keep you 

informed of progress in this matter. The joys of being in this beautiful elderly building surrounded by large trees!! 

Finally (and many would say most importantly) we have a four day weekend coming up. However you and your 

family celebrate Easter, my wish is that you do it with joy and safety and surrounded by all the people you love.  

Warmest regards for a spectacular weekend,  

Deb 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Week 10 (1 English and 1 Italian Award per class) 

Classe English Italian 

K Shanahan/Challis 
 

 

Isabel P 
 

K Willey 
 

Deema A  
Roya O  

 

K Challis/Shanahan 
 

Christian D 

K/1 Veitch/Borst Eva DD Bella 
Sergio 

1-Maggioni/Warren 
 

 Henry B 

1-Maggioni/Warren 
 

Jack D 

2-Sturgess/Bloisi 
 

Will B Minh  

2 Bloisi/Sturgess Ada D Claudia C 

3/4 Stewart/Scerri Eva L Leonardo S 

3/4 Scerri/Stewart 
 

Marko D Paloma  

3/4 Meri/Don 
 

Lauren M 
Obe A 

Isaac W 

3/4 Lynden/Don 
 

Siyanna H 
Ruby G 

 

3/4/ Napoli 
 

Sebastian L Syanna T 

5/6 Brancato Joon-Yong Kelly R 

5/6 Meyer/Martiniello 
 

  

LSUA Krstulovic/Medlicott Gabriel  

Other   LOTE Italian   



 

P&C News 

 This year we are planning to have two P&C 
meetings in Term 2 and 3 respectively, and one in 
Term 4. The aim of this is to have enough time to 
devote to standing items, fundraising activity, 
canteen coordination and planning, and 
emerging P&C issues ς with each meeting being 
kept to a reasonable duration, while providing 
enough time for relevant matters to be 
thoroughly considered. An agenda outline will be 
published in advance of each meeting with an 
invitation for issues to be added, and any 
expenditure motions will be advertised in the 
newsletter prior to each meeting.  

Further to the first meeting earlier this year, P&C 
Meeting Dates for 2018 will be: 

Term 2:                May 14 

                              June 18 

Term 3:                August 6 

                              September 10 

Term 4:                TBC 

I really encourage more parents and YPS 
community members to come along to the P&C 
meetings if they can make the time, particularly if 
you have thought about getting involved but 
ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ tϧ/ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
work. I have only been involved a short while, 
and I underestimated how important the P&C 
function is to the school, and what a valuable 
mechanism it provides to us to contribute to the 
school experience of our kids. As well as planning 
and conducting the fundraising which enables 
YPS to operate the way it does, our P&C meetings 
allow us to participate in the allocation of money 
raised during this fundraising, and to hear 
firsthand from our Principle and the Board on the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ  

 

 

 

 

The main roles of the P&C include:  

- Raising money to support the purchasing of 
equipment, resources and services for the school  

- Operating the school canteen and the uniform 
shop  

- Assisting the Principal with activities at the 
school  

- Co-ordinating social events for kids and families, 
and 

- Providing a forum for discussion of matters 
affecting the school 

 If participating in the P&C forum is not 
something you can make time for, we are 
incredibly keen to welcome volunteers who can 
help with the various fundraising activities we 
undertake, as well as the canteen and uniform 
shop operation, both of which rely on the school 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦ 

 ²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ 
later this year. 

  

Cheers 

Phil Hartley 

P&C President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Canteen News  
 

Hello community   
 
Firstly, we would like to say a big thank you to 
our wonderful helpers last week ( and to our year 
6 helpers) and secondly a  big thank you to the 
community  for getting your orders in on time. 
This definitely helps  a lot in the way of ordering  
so please keep this up as we cannot  guarantee 
meal orders on fridays. 
 
 Next weeks menu is the same  standard menu , 
however the last week of term is sausage sizzle. 
We would greatly appreciate helpers for either 
Thursday or Friday in both weeks.  
 
 Please put your name down on the roster  in the 
hallway , email us or come and see us in the 
canteen, Everyone is invited to come down and 
see what we do . 
We all wish you a very happy and safe Easter . 
   
  
Sarah & Rhonda 
 
 

SCHOOL BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS 

 

School Bank Account details are as follows: 

BSB: 032-777  WESTPAC                                                       

ACCOUNT NO: 001906 

Ref:  Surname eg Vol Cont, Swimming 

 
 

3/4 BIRRIGAI CAMP 2018 
 
In 2018 we are again offering an overnight camp 
for students in Years 3 and 4 at Birrigai, located 
just 25 kms south of Canberra at 142 Tidbinbilla 
Road, THARWA ACT 2620. 
 
Camp will run in Week 7 of term 2 for 2 days/1 
night from Thursday 14th to Friday 15th June, 
2018. 
 
At Birrigai students will have the opportunity to 
participate in a range of outdoor activities.  It is 
an excellent opportunity for students to work as 

a team, develop co-operative skills and build 
positive working relationships. 
 
 
The official permission forms including medical 
information will be sent out in week 2 of next 
term. There will be a short turnaround for 
returning paperwork and payments so we are 
providing information to families this term in 
order to gauge the number of students attending 
and also allowing families to plan for camp costs.  
If your child is not attending  please email the 
Front Office by Friday 13 April 
(Last day of term 1). 
 
 
 

Student Injury  

Insurance and Ambulance Transport  

The Education and Training Directorate does not 
provide any insurance cover for injury, disease or 
illness to students resulting from school activities 
or school-organised excursions. Claims for 
compensation are met where there is a legal 
liability to do so.  Liability is not automatic and 
depends on the circumstances in which any 
injury, disease or illness was sustained. 
  
As there is no automatic insurance cover for 
personal injury if your child is injured at school or 
during a school organised activity/excursion you 
should therefore consider whether taking out 
personal insurance cover for your child is 
warranted. 
  
This insurance might cover contingencies 
including medical/hospital expenses, ambulance 
transport outside the ACT, and cancellation of 
transport/accommodation or loss of/damage to 
luggage. 
  
The ACT Ambulance Service provides free 
ambulance transport for students who are injured 
or suddenly become ill at school or during an 
approved school organised activity within the 
ACT 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
SCHOOL BANKING DAY 
THURSDAY.  
 
Thursday is our School 
Banking day and students 
should bring in their 
weekly deposit.  
 
For every deposit made at school, students will 
receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 
have individually collected 10 tokens they can 
redeem them for an exclusive School Banking 
reward item in recognition of their regular 
savings habits.  
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our 
school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits 
processed per student as well as an Annual 
Contribution which is based on the number of 
students who made at least one School Banking 
deposit in the prior year.  
 
Please ensure that that the money is secure, that 
you (or your child) complete the deposit slip and 
that the money being deposited matches the 
amount on the slip.  
 
If you would like to participate in school banking 
but your child does not have an account, you can 
set up a Youthsaver account at any 
Commonwealth Bank branch. 
 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking 
program at Yarralumla. We would also like to 
thank the wonderful parent  who volunteers as 
our School Banking Co-ordinator and processes 
our banking every week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sports For Schools  

 
Coles Sports for 
Schools is back to 
help Aussie kids 
stay fit and 
healthy. When you 
shop at Coles, 
you'll receive 

Sports for Schools vouchers that your local school 
can exchange for sports gear. The more vouchers 
you collect, the more sports gear they'll receive. 
Start collecting today because the race is on!  

 
Every time you shop at Coles Supermarkets, 
between February 7th and June 15th, you will 
receive a voucher for every $10 you spend.  
Drop these into the box at the School Office and 
help us to purchase some new sports equipment. 
Alternatively, you can send the vouchers along 
with your child to deposit them on your behalf.  
 
Thanks for your ongoing support  

 
 

 

 

Sports News   
 

 



Community News   
 

 
 

 
 
 

CIT BEAUTY SPECIALS  

/L¢ .Ŝŀǳǘȅ /ƭƛƴƛŎ ƛǎ ōŀŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ 
last! 
Come and enjoy a professional service at an 
incredible price. 
Waxing and Tinting 
Take care of unwanted hair with our waxing and 
tinting promotion - ½ leg wax, bikini and 
underarm for just $20! CIT Beauty is also offering 
eyelash tint, brow tint and eyebrow wax for only 
$10! (Monday ONLY) 
Dates and times:  Every Monday until the end of 
Semester 1 (18 June 2018), 1-4pm 
Manicure and Pedicures 
Sit back and relax while you a manicure or 
pedicure in our professional salon. 
Dates and times: 3 and 10 April, 1 and 8 May, 
12.15pm and 1.30pm 
Student Clinic 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ IŀƛǊ ŀƴŘ .Ŝŀǳǘȅ .ŀǊ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ 
offer ς from manicures and pedicures to waxing 
and tinting. 
Dates and times: Wednesday evenings until 20 
June, 4:30-7:30pm. 
Book now! Call Hair and Beauty Bar at CIT on (02) 
6207 3246, email CIThairandbeauty@cit.edu.au 
or enquire online. 
Hair and Beauty Bar at CIT now charges a $2 
green fee with all hair and beauty services. Our 
salon is Sustainable Salons Australia accredited, 
which means we successfully recycle 95% of all 
salon waste. 

Hair and Beauty Bar at CIT is a training salon open 
to the general public and staffed by supervised 
apprentices and full-time students who work in 
industry. Services offered are often part of 
student assessment. If you are late or unable to 
make it to your appointment, let us know so your 
appointment can be rescheduled. CIT Hair and 
Beauty can then offer this time to another client 
and the student can still complete their 
assessment. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

mailto:CIThairandbeauty@cit.edu.au


 

 



 

 


